

Detroit City Council Council Member Angela Whitfield Calloway District 2

MEMORANDUM

TO: David Whitaker, Director, Legislative Policy Division

THROUGH: Mary Sheffield, Council President

FROM: Angela Whitfield Calloway, Council Member aux

DATE: June 26, 2024

RE: Resolution in support of EO No. 2024-4

On June 20, 2024, Governor Gretchen Whitmer passed Executive Order No. 2024-4 which establishes the Gun Violence Prevention Task Force within the Michigan Department of Health and Human Services. The task force will act as an advisory body to the Governor, study and raise awareness of gun violence, and strategize causes, solutions, and actionable strategies to address and prevent gun violence in the state through policy, community, and government intervention.

As Detroit has become a leading example in gun violence reduction across the nation, it is pertinent that we support efforts such as the Gun Violence Prevention Task Force to continue to set a positive example and to support gun violence prevention efforts across the state.

Council Member Angela Whitfield Calloway is requesting that the Legislative Policy Division draft a resolution in support of Executive Order No. 2024-4.



City of Detroit Detroit City Council Council Member Angela Whitfield Calloway District 2

Please contact our office with questions or concerns – Breanna Williams,

Breanna.Williams@detroitmi.gov and Peter Rhoades, Peter.Rhoades@detroitmi.gov

CC: Malik Washington, City Council Liaison